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Austria warmly welcomes H.E. … and the delegation of Libya and thanks them for their participation in the UPR.

While Libya is undergoing a very fragile transition and nation building process, the promotion and protection of human rights, the restoration of the rule of law and of strong public institutions will be of essence for overcoming the current level of conflict and insecurity. Women, children, minorities and IDPs are particularly exposed and affected by the ongoing violence. It is also with great concern that we have noted repeated reports about threats and attacks against media professionals, judges, prosecutors, lawyers and human rights defenders. The Libyan authorities must hold to account, in accordance with international standards, all parties responsible for violations of international human rights and humanitarian law.
Austria would like to make the following recommendations to Libya:

· To accede to and fully align its national legislation with the Rome Statute of the ICC, and to cooperate fully with the ICC, including by assisting its proceedings and complying with its rulings.
· To take concrete measures to enhance the participation of women in political and public life, including in efforts for conflict resolution and state building.
· To enhance its efforts to rebuild state institutions, and in particular a strong, efficient and independent justice system that respects due process and protects the human rights of detainees in line with international standards. 
· To investigate and prosecute attacks and threats against journalists.

· To develop a comprehensive strategy to address internal displacement. IDPs must be allowed to return to their homes, and in the interim, should be provided with protection and assistance. 

I thank you.

